MINUTES

DECATUR COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

COMMISSIONERS’ BOARD ROOM

TUESDAY. FEBRUARY 23. 2021

PRESENT: CHAIRMAN PETE STEPHENS, VICE-CHAIRMAN DENNIS BRINSON,
COMMISSIONERS, BOBBY BARBER JR., GEORGE ANDERSON, RUSTY DAVIS, AND
STEVE BROCK, COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR ALAN THOMAS, COUNTY ATTORNEY
BRUCE KIRBO, AND COUNTY CLERK MICHELLE WEST.

INVOCATION AND THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Stephens called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. After the call to order,
County Attorney Kirbo gave the invocation and all those assembled pledged allegiance to the
flag of the United States of America.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve the agenda, as presented. Vice Chauman
Brinson seconded the motion. A vote was taken and unanimously approved.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS

There were no Special Presentations.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
There was no Public Participation.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Vice Chairman Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes of the Commissioners’ Meeting
held February 9, 2021, as presented. Commissioner Davis seconded the motion. A vote was
taken and unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no Old Business.

NEW BUSINESS

Consider Bid Approval to Purchase Fire Truck — AFG Grant Funds. Chairman Stephens
recognized Fire Chief Charlie McCann who stated Decatur County Fire Department was
awarded a FEMA grant in the amount of $350,000 to purchase a fire truck. Decatur County
would be required to match the federal funds of 10%, which means Decatur County’s portion
would be $31,818.18 and the federal funds received would be $318,181.82. Chief McCann
stated bid requests were advertised and provided to various vendors for the fire truck with Fire
Line, E-One Manufacturing being the low bidder with a price of $354,668 and a delivery date of
180-210 days and recommends to the Board to approve the purchase. Commissioner Brock
made a motion to approve the purchase of the fire truck. Commissioner Anderson seconded the
motion. A vote was taken and unanimously approved.

Consider Approval for Restaurant License-Handyway/Super B #3 — Tisha Fowler Barnard
1572 Newton Road. Chairman Stephens recognized County Administrator Thomas who stated
Tisha Fowler Goodman had met all the requirements for approval of a restaurant license and
recommended approval to the Board. Commissioner Davis made a motion to approve the
restaurant license. Commissioner Brock seconded the motion. A vote was taken and unanimously
approved.




Consider Approval for Restaurant License — Faceville Community Store

Daniel Aaron Goodman — 3225 Faceville Hwy. Chairman Stephens recognized County
Administrator Thomas who stated Daniel Aaron Goodman had met all the requirements for
approval of a restaurant license and recommended approval to the Board. Commissioner Brock
made a motion to approve the restaurant license. Vice Chairman Brinson seconded the motion. A
vote was taken and unanimously approved.

COMMISSIONERS/ADMINISTRATOR’S REMARKS

The Commissioners thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.
ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting, on motion by Vice Chairman Brinson, was duly

adjourned. Commissioner Anderson seconded the motion. A vote was taken and unanimously
approved.
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